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Views of Japan on the Secretary-General’s Report

― Safe and secure Internet environment ―
Japan would like to express our sincere appreciation for the preparation of the Secretary-General’s Report. We believe this Fourth World Telecommunication Policy Forum will significantly contribute to development of the Information Society. Japan is pleased to provide the following views regarding the Secretary-General’s Report (dated 28 February 2009) in the WTPF-09 Plenary meeting:

Currently in many countries, national attention is being focused on the issue of how to ensure a safe and secure Internet environment, as people – particularly children – are exposed to danger through the accessibility of illegal and harmful content online.

Also, spam, which is distributed in an indiscriminate manner, causes serious problems such as exposing minors to illegal and harmful contents as well as badly affecting business activities, leading recipients to fraud sites including phishing sites, and heavily burdening telecommunications networks.

Japan has offered two draft opinions to the Informal Expert Group of WTPF-09 on “International cooperation on countering spam as one of the principal areas of threat concerning cybersecurity”, and “Sharing of information for countermeasures against illegal/harmful content on the Internet”. Our proposals are included in the Opinion 4 of the final draft, titled “Collaborative strategies for creating confidence and security in the use of ICTs”.

Inclusive of the agenda for which we have particularly high interest in resolving the problems mentioned above, we expect that this year’s forum will serve as a venue for meaningful discussion of the policy issues with which the ever-changing world of telecommunications presents us.
